North Street car park/multi functional area, Ashby de la Zouch
Why is the district council carrying out the car parking scheme at North Street, Ashby?

Some of the projects suggested by the focus groups for the Ashby Neighbourhood Plan were outside the remit of the Neighbourhood Plan.  This project is one which the town council and district council are working on in partnership as a result of these suggestions.   
When the former health centre became available for redevelopment following closure, it provided a perfect opportunity to acquire more land in this part of the town. 

Who is involved with the scheme?

North West Leicestershire District Council is working in partnership with Ashby Town Council and many groups and organisations in the Cultural and Leisure Quarter, including Ashby de la Zouch Museum, The Venture Theatre, Ivanhoe College, Lewis Charlton School, Hood Park Leisure Centre, Tourist Information Centre, Hood Court Sheltered Housing, Ashby de la Zouch library, Ashby Arts Festival, The National Forest and of course Hood Park Leisure Centre.
What is the Cultural and Leisure Quarter?

This is the name given to this area of North Street as it contains many of the culture and leisure facilities in Ashby.  The aim is to make the area an enhanced open, green and pleasant part of town and a gateway to the ‘Cultural and Leisure Quarter’.
What do the designs include?
The designs include extra spaces for short stay car parking spaces, a widened entrance and a new cycle path to the leisure centre as well as new pedestrian crossings, improved signage, enhanced landscaping, electric car charging points and sustainable drainage.  The car park has been designed as a  multi-functional area so that it can be used for events such as a Christmas event.
Who is paying for this work?
North West Leicestershire District Council has bought the former health centre building and is paying for the design and construction works, working in partnership with Ashby Town Council. It will then manage the car park.   
When will this scheme actually happen?

The plan is to demolish the former health centre late summer / early autumn 2017.  Construction of the new designs will start immediately with completion planned for late 2017 / early 2018.  The planning application has been submitted and is awaiting approval.

